
MINUTES 

GWAR Committee 

1:30 – 3:00 

Meeting Number 12 

March 3, 2023 

In attendance:  Joseph Aubele, Eve Baker, Lori Brown, Jason Deutschman, Navdeep Dhillon, 

Sarvanaz Hatami, Henry O’Lawrence, Benjamin Perlman, Loretta Ramirez, Deepti Singh, 

Courtney Stammler, Alexandra Wilkinson  

Approval of Agenda 

Dhillon moved to approve the agenda and Aubele seconds the motion. The agenda is 

unanimously approved. 

Approval of Meeting Minutes 

February 17, 2023  

As there was no quorum, the minutes taken on February 17th are not official minutes. However, 

you can review the summary of what occurred.  

Feb 3rd meeting  

Deutschman moved to approve the minutes and Aubele seconded the motion. The minutes are 

unanimously approved 

Announcements 

Brown notes that a change was made to the draft WAC policy. The required word count for WI 

courses was changed from 7,000 words to 6,000 words.  

GWAR Coordinator’s report  

Baker provides an update on students that recently took the GPE. Students have received scores. 

Testing is receiving many phone calls and emails from concerned students about scores and 

additional required classes. Brown asks if the influx of student communication is unusual. Baker 

assures that this is normal after scores are released.  

The in person GPE exam on April 15th was rescheduled to April 29th for a campus event.  

Brown notes that many students registered and did not take it. About 200 students registered for 

the exam and did not show up. Brown shares concerns over miscommunication or confusion 

about the GWAR requirements among students and advisors.  

Brown encourages the committee to review the early minutes from this committee. Brown notes 

that past minutes from 2010 and 2011 are particularly interesting because they discuss the 

formation of the GPE.  



Brown notes the detailed dedication and support for changing the GWAR policy to include a 

placement exam. Therefore, the GPE was meticulously researched.  

New Business 

Adjournment: 1:52 pm  

 

 

Submitted by,  

Alexandra Wilkinson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


